
Fun is Not a Four Letter Word
by Amy Granat

Extreme environmental groups tend to stress the negative, the impending doom and gloom that awaits all inhabitants of

this planet.  Listening to their warnings and negative forecasts could make even the sane and level-headed question their

choice to enjoy motorized recreation on public lands.  There is absolutely nothing about off-road activity that contributes to

climate change.  Everyone who is claiming that off-road recreation contributes to global warming is distorting the facts to fit

their personal agendas.

But the reality is very different.  The earth is changing, it is in an ever-changing cycle of warming and cooling, our climate

has changed since time immemorial.  Climate change is happening, the degree that it is due to human activity is uncertain.

But the important part of determining what our climate should look like, or the possibility of climate change having a

positive impact for our planet, has been ignored.  

The animal kingdom has evolved through time to suit the climate on our planet, for example dinosaurs and other prehistoric

creatures are extinct, with other types of flora and fauna evolving to take their place in the food chain.  The question isn't

whether animals may become extinct, the question is what extraordinary measures should be taken, to the detriment of

society as a whole, to protect or save species whose existence may be in a natural state of decline.  Many times the measures

taken have not been proven to protect a species, but are questionable opinions espoused by experts who are very well paid to

propose these theories.  There is no question about it, environmental science is a very big business these days, with organiza-

tions like the Center for Biological Diversity paying big salaries to scientists who write research papers promoting their

limited viewpoints.

So what has happened to the value of fun and recreation in our society?

Many of us, when we see a dirt bike on a trail, a 4WD vehicle traversing a rock garden, or a family camping with ATV's, see

a positive experience, otherwise known as “fun”.  The world has become so serious a place these days, that the pursuit of

happiness should be undertaken with as much dedication as we give our jobs everyday.  Children 
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4 Wheel Parts Truck & Jeep Fest 2011
4 Wheel Parts held its annual Truck & Jeep Fest June 18th and 19th at the

Ontario Convention Center.  Father’s day weekend didn’t keep the crowds

away and if you were looking for a good deal this was the place to be.  They

had 1960 roll back prices, hourly giveaways, and free installation deals.

Metal Mullisha’s own Brian Deegan was on hand to sign autographs and

meet his fans.  CORVA had its booth there to educate attendees and sign up

new members.  Business was brisk as we signed up 9 paid members and 34

free trial members.

A special thanks goes out to Jim and Danny Woods, and Shawn Hewitt for

helping out at the CORVA Booth over the weekend.  We can not continue to

reach out to the public without the help from our amazing volunteers.

Continued on page 10
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WHAT IS CORVA?
The California Off-Road Vehicle

Association (CORVA) is a varied
group of outdoor recreationalists who
are extremely active in promoting the
positive aspects of vehicular access on
public lands and protecting that right.

The group is composed of the owners
of “Green Sticker” vehicles such as
ATV’s, motorcycles, 3-wheelers, trail
bikes, and dune buggies, as well as
“street legal” 4x4 vehicles, dual sport
motorcycles, baja and desert racers.

The main purpose of CORVA is to
have fun!  We also work with the land
managers for responsible off-highway
vehicular access and recreation oppor-
tunities.  Secondarily, we educate our
membership on the constantly chang-
ing rules and regulations and promote
conservation, clean-up and trail main-
tenance projects.

We participate in lobbying activities in
both Sacramento and Washington DC.
We work closely with the State
Department of Parks and Recreation
providing input to the Off-Highway
Motor Vehicle Recreation (OHMVR)
program from the users’ standpoint.
We provide a valuable resource to land
managers in the form of dedicated
OHV enthusiasts who believe in using
our public lands responsibly.

We are active at all levels of the land
management public process with both
the BLM and USFS.  We do this by
commenting on many environmental
documents on issues that affect us.

We coordinate with other multiple use
organizations such as snowmobiles to
horse enthusiasts to protect multiple
use rights that we both share.  Only
together can we fight the extremists.
We are,

“Dedicated to protecting our
lands for the people, not from

the people.”
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
By Jim Woods

So what’s your first memory of a land closure?  When did you first realize that access to your favorite camp spot in the desert

or forest was gone?  For me, it was in 1966 when my AMA District 37 Desert Club, the Red Dots, had to change our method

for marking race courses.  Traditionally, we used pint size bags of lime, filled them about a third full, put them in the old

newspaper-boy bags and off we went.  Three lines across meant danger with a bag thrown every 200 feet and all the racers

just followed the white spots.  But then we received a complaint from some folks that called themselves “environmentalists.”

LIME is too toxic, they said.  If you put it on the ground, it will hurt animal habitats.  So a compromise was made and we

began using talc instead, which was a much more friendly powder that was actually easier to work with but cost more.  The

point being, that by making the change to talc, Desert Racing was allowed to continue, at least for a while.

The next big land issue for me was the end of the Barstow to Vegas race.  I can remember it like yesterday.  It was really

something to line up with the other 1000 racers and find your way to the smoke bomb and then on to Las Vegas.  I only got

to race it once and didn’t finish.  On a borrowed friend’s WR250 Husqvarna the gas tank split about 100 miles into the event.

Oh, and remember the Smoke Bomb?  Well that was the last time I remember seeing it during a race, too!

In more modern times, I remember my first encounter with serious land

access closure at the 2007 CORVA Truckhaven Challenge, near Ocotillo

Wells.  Two days before the event the Center for Biological Diversity

sued California State Parks and CORVA to stop it.  The State Parks was

instructed to pull [back] the permit.  After much discussion, the CORVA

Board of Directors canceled our event, held a dinner BBQ and raffle only

and let the attendees decide where they wanted to ride without

providing any maps or routes.  Neither CORVA nor any other group has

ever held another organized event at Truckhaven since.  And to rub

more salt in our wounds, southern OHV Access organizations have paid

thousands of dollars to stop the Anza Borrego Foundation from putting

illegal fences in the sand washes.  They didn’t ask for more access - just

to STOP THE FENCES! 

So do you remember the last time you visited that special place that is

no longer open?  The closed dunes at Pismo or Glamis?  Or Surprise

Canyon in Death Valley?  If so, maybe you’ll appreciate knowing that

CORVA was involved in the fight to stop the closures in those areas, and

many more throughout all California.  CORVA, via the monthly

newsletter, educated me about the OHV access closures and then I

eventually decided it was time to get involved.  I just couldn’t sit and

watch the demise of off-road use disappear from public land.  I’m a law

abiding citizen and I want to work within the system.  Now, I won’t quit

trying, ever.  My passion is as strong as or stronger than those who call

themselves “environmentalists.”  Folks,  I’m an environmentalist!  I

want to protect my public land.  The difference between us is I want to KEEP OHV access and they don’t.  I call them “Anti-

Access Groups” – not environmentalists.  I hope you will remember that “special place” that you once went too, but that is no

longer open, and then, get involved, too.

Don’t forget to promote CORVA and keep up to date on OHV issues.  We’re on Facebook as the California Off- Road Vehicle

Association.  Many exciting changes are coming, so stay tuned.

See you on the (open) trail,
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Off-Roaders In Off-Roaders In Action, Action, August 201August 20111 Page 5



CORVA Land Use Resources and Public Policy Report
By Bruce Whitcher

CORVA VP of Land Resources and Public Policy

Oversight Hearing on "Opportunities for Outdoor Recreation on Public Lands"

The Subcommittee on National Parks, Forests and Public Lands held the hearing Wednesday, June 22, 2011 at 10:00 AM.  It

is available as an archived webcast.  This was a very positive development for recreation interests.

The Subcommittee heard the following WITNESSES AND TESTIMONY:

BACKGROUND: The hearing focused on access to federal lands for recreational use and the economic benefits of

recreational activity on federal lands.

Johnson Valley

The proposed expansion of the 29 Palms Marine Corps Base would result in the loss of the majority of Johnson Valley to

OHV recreation.  Although we support our armed forces, the need for the base expansion is based on reports indicating that

existing training facilities are inadequate to accommodate large scale maneuvers by three Marine brigades (MEB’s).  A

Marine Expeditionary Brigade can consist of up to 20,000 personnel.  The Marines are a “modular” force and the evidence

of need for this scale of exercise is a matter of opinion.  CORVA addressed these issues and others in its comments.

The comment period closed either April 11th, (according to the Federal Register notice) or May 26th (according to the

Marine Corps press release).  We now await the release of the final environmental impact statement which may not be until

2012.  No new announcements have been posted on the Marine Corps website.

Secretary Salazar Asks for More Wilderness

In a nod to the Congressional opponents of Secretarial Order 3310, Interior Secretary Salazar announced on June 1st that

the Bureau of Land Management would not be designating any federal lands as "Wild Lands."  Since then, however, his

stance has completely changed.

WASHINGTON – BLM Press Release -   Noting the bipartisan success of Congress and the Obama Administration to

designate approximately 2 million acres of Wilderness in 2009, Secretary Salazar said that he will deliver to Congress, by

October 15, 2011, a list of areas overseen by the Bureau of Land Management that he believes are ready for immediate

Wilderness designation by Congress.

In his memo, Secretary Salazar announced plans to work with Members of Congress, states, tribes, and local communities

to identify public lands that may be appropriate candidates for congressional protection under the Wilderness Act.

Secretary Salazar’s letter also asked Members for input to inform Deputy Secretary David J. Hayes’s efforts to develop

recommendations for how the Bureau of Land Management should manage the millions of acres of public land that are not

protected under the Wilderness Act, but that have wilderness characteristics.

Off-Roaders In Off-Roaders In Action, Action, August 201August 20111Page 6

Continued on next page

Panel II

Don Amador

Blue Ribbon Coalition

Tom Crimmins

Lead Spokesman
Professionals for Managed Recreation

Sutton Bacon

CEO
Nantahala Outdoor Center

Jim Akenson

Executive Director
Backcountry Hunters and Anglers

Panel I

Russ Ehnes

Executive Director
National Off-Highway Vehicle Conservation Council

Scott Jones

Colorado Off-Highway Vehicle Coalition

Dick Lepley

Executive Director
Pennsylvania Off-Highway Vehicle Association

Karen Umphress

Board Member
Coalition of Recreational Trails Users
Minnesota Motorized Trail Coalition



Legislation of Importance to OHV Recreation in the 112th Congress

HR 1581 – Wilderness and Roadless Area Release Act of 2011
U.S. Representative and Majority Whip Kevin McCarthy (R-CA) formally introduced H.R. 1581, the “Wilderness and

Roadless Area Release Act of 2011.”  The bill is now co-sponsored on the Senate side by Barasso (R-WY).  29 Members of

Congress, including National Parks, Forests, and Public Lands Subcommittee Chairman Rob Bishop (R-UT) and Western

Caucus Chairman Steve Pearce (R-NM) are currently listed as cosponsors.  The bill was referred to House Natural Resources

Committee on May 11, where it remains.

Bill Introduced to Limit Abuse of Environmental Lawsuits

H.R. 1996 – Government Litigation Savings Act
H.R. 1996, sponsored by Rep. Lummis (R-WY), would prevent abuse of the Equal Access to Justice Act (EAJA) by large

environmental groups and others who frequently challenge the federal government in court.  Environmental groups often sue

to limit or eliminate even the most responsible use of OHVs on public lands, and recoup litigation costs through EAJA.

Status: In House Judiciary Cmte.

National Monument Designation Faces Limits

H.R. 302/S. 122 – Preserve Land Freedom For Americans Act of 2011
H.R. 302, sponsored by Rep. Foxx (R-NC), and S. 122, sponsored by Sen. Vitter (R-LA), require the President, prior to

designating a national monument, to obtain a state's approval for a monument located on federal land within the state.  They

bar the Secretary of the Interior from implementing any restrictions on the public use of a national monument until the

expiration of an appropriate review period providing for public input and congressional approval.

H.R. 302 Status: In House Natural Resources Cmte. 

S.122 Status: In Senate Energy & Natural Resources Cmte. 

H.R. 758/S. 407 – National Monument Designation Transparency and Accountability Act
H.R. 758, sponsored by Rep. Nunes (R-CA), and S. 407, sponsored by Sen. Crapo (R-ID), require land reserved as part of a

national monument to be confined to the smallest area essential to ensure proper care and management.  They bar the

President from issuing a proclamation to designate a national monument before the end of a 30-day period beginning when

language of the proposed proclamation is provided by the President to Congress, the Governor of each state, and specified

local and tribal government officials having jurisdiction over land within proposed monument.  The legislation requires at

least one public hearing and notice and comment period after issuance of a proclamation to designate a national monument.

It also requires the President to report to Congress on any hearings held, any written comments received, and impact of such

designation on communities within monument boundaries, the nation's energy security, and interests, rights, and uses

associated with the land within the monument.  Finally, it makes a Monument proclamation ineffective 2 years following its

issuance, unless approved by an Act of Congress.

H.R. 758 Status: In House Natural Resources Cmte.

S. 407 Status: In Senate Energy & Natural Resources Cmte.

H.R. 817 – Relates to National Monuments in California; similar bills introduced in Montana, Idaho, and Nevada
H.R. 817, sponsored by Rep. Herger (R-CA), prohibits the further extension or establishment of national monuments in

California except by express authorization of Congress.

Status: In House Natural Resources Cmte. 

New Wilderness Proposal for Los Padres National Forest

CORVA has been following development of a new wilderness proposal for parts of the Los Padres National Forest in Santa

Barbara, Ventura, and Kern Counties that would expand portions of the Dick Smith, Matija, San Rafael, Chumash, and Sespe

wilderness areas.  It would also establish two new Wild and Scenic Rivers: Sespe and Piru Creek.  The bill is authored by

Congressman Elton Gallegy of the 24th District in Santa Barbara and Ventura Counties.

CORVA is analyzing the proposal for impacts to OHV recreation.  We are concerned that wilderness designation would

eliminate any future possibility of opening new OHV routes in these areas.

Please contact CORVA if you live in Rep. Gallegy’s district.  We anticipate ongoing meetings with the Congressman on this

important issue.

Off-Roaders In Off-Roaders In Action, Action, August 201August 20111 Page 7

Continued on next page



Off-Roaders In Off-Roaders In Action, Action, August 201August 20111Page 8

State Water Board Issues

The California State Water Resources Control Board recently announced the release of an important document that includes

new and stringent requirements for OHV trail systems and their maintenance.  This will have a profound effect on OHV

recreation on National Forests.

The public review and comment period was from June 10 until July 25, 2011.  CORVA submitted comments through the

Comments Project.  For details go to the following link:

http://www.swrcb.ca.gov/water_issues/programs/nps/wqmp_forests.shtml

The U.S. Department of Agriculture, Forest Service (USFS) manages the national forests within California.  The State Water

Board is proposing adoption of regulations for activities on NFS lands statewide that could generate nonpoint source

pollution discharges: timber management, road management, range management, recreation (including off-highway

vehicles), vegetation manipulation, fire suppression and fuels management, and watershed restoration.

The State Water Board and USFS staff conducted a workshop to solicit public comment on November 30, 2009, and

established and met several times with a multi-interest stakeholders’ group.  That process has resulted in the development of

the Conditional Waiver and the very substantial strengthening of the USFS Water Quality Management Plan, which will be

adopted as the USFS Water Quality Management Handbook (WQMH).

The  stated purpose of the State Water Board action is to better maintain, protect and restore the quality and beneficial uses

of water, and to clarify and facilitate USFS’s compliance with water quality requirements.

OHV Division Grants Program

June 6  - The California Department of Parks and Recreation, Off-Highway Motor Vehicle Recreation Division (OHMVR

Division) announced its Intent to Award for the 2010/11 Grants and Cooperative Agreements grants cycle. For results see the

OHV Grants Web site. CORVA representatives are watching Sacramento closely for developments related to the taking of

funds from the OHV Division.  The legislature has appropriated funds for this grant cycle.  In the 2010/2011 grant cycle, $27.1

million will be available for distribution among four funding categories:

Education and Safety: $  1,300,000

Law Enforcement: $  5,200,000

Operations & Maintenance:  $  13,000,000

Restoration: $  7,600,000

OHV Division Study of the Clear Creek Management Area Criticized by EPA

The future of Clear Creek is seen by all as a precedent setting national issue that will have repercussions for the future of

OHV recreation for years to come.  The preferred alternative identified by BLM was disappointing because it excluded

motorcycles from the CCMA and allowed only limited access to the area based on claims of health hazard due to asbestos.

An independent study, entitled, "Preliminary Analysis of the Asbestos Exposures Associated with Motorcycle Riding and

Hiking in the Clear Creek Management Area (CCMA), San Benito County, California" was prepared by scientists with

expertise in asbestos related risk assessment from the International Environmental Research Foundation (IERF), the

Department of Physics at Harvard University, and the Center for Applied Studies of the Environment at the City University

of New York.  The study documents field work conducted to collect activity-based air samples, presents quantitative and

analytical findings of materials found on air sample filters, and provides risk analyses based on these findings.

In their review of the IREF Study the EPA concluded that if the IERF results are taken at face value and compared to the

exposure levels reported in U.S. EPA 2008, the values are consistent with those the EPA found under similar meteorological

conditions and with similar riding positions.  It has come down to a “battle of the experts”, each taking sides.

To summarize, the EPA indicated that both the IREF and EPA studies showed essentially the same results, but reached very

different conclusions regarding the risk of riding at Clear Creek. Continued on next page

REMINDER

The U.S. Forest Service, at our request, has established a special email address to accept comments from the public about

recreation fees!  This is the first time the public has ever been asked for comments about recreation fee on public land!  Please

put this address into your contacts list and send them your thoughts, as often and on as many specific topics as you care to:

recreationfees@fs.fed.us
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EPA Seeks Clarification of Reach of Clean Water Act
Will the EPA soon be in your back yard?

The latest development in the ongoing debate regarding federal jurisdiction over waters is the United States Environmental

Protection Agency’s (EPA) release of draft guidance addressing the scope of Clean Water Act (CWA) jurisdiction.  (Draft

Guidance on Identifying Waters Protected by the Clean Water Act.)  The CWA applies only to waters that are “waters of the

United States” and the question of which waters Congress intended to come within that description has been the subject of

much disagreement and several recent United States Supreme Court cases, including Rapanos v. United States, 547 U.S. 715

(2006).  The draft guidance, jointly developed with the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (Corps), attempts to clarify the reach

of CWA jurisdiction.

Forest Service Update

Judge Orders Increased Protections for Wildlife in Los Padres National Forest:

SAN FRANCISCO — June 28 - A federal judge ordered the U.S. Forest Service and two federal wildlife agencies to increase

protections for all 27 threatened and endangered species in the Los Padres National Forest.  Today’s order, responding to a

lawsuit by five conservation groups, follows the court’s 2009 decision that found the agencies were in violation of the

Endangered Species Act.

The Forest Service updated the management plans for the Los Padres National Forest and three other southern California

forests in 2005.  Two federal wildlife agencies — the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service and National Marine Fisheries Service —

reviewed the updated plans and issued their formal conclusions (called “biological opinions”).  However, the judge ruled that

the biological opinions failed to include required protective measures to avoid harm to endangered plants and animals.

The decision orders new protective measures to be developed and put in place for these four national forests within six

months, including “incidental take” thresholds, mitigation measures, and monitoring and reporting requirements.

The court also ordered the Forest Service to determine the numbers of steelhead trout on the Los Padres National Forest,

and to develop a monitoring, tracking, and reporting program to evaluate ongoing impacts to steelhead.  The order also

requires closure of the Cherry Creek area to target shooting.  Cherry Creek is along Highway 33 in Ventura County.

Stanislaus Travel Management Lawsuit:

OHV advocacy groups filed as intervenors in this lawsuit.  This allowed them to argue their case before the court.

Judge Mueller heard oral argument by the Plaintiffs ( Center for Biological Diversity et al), the defendants, (The USFS) and

intervenors (OHV groups).  Since both sides referred to Judge Karlton's recent Eldorado National Forest decision released at

the end of May, Judge Mueller gave each side 2 weeks to submit a 5 page brief explaining how Judge Karlton's decision affects

their arguments in this case.  Watch the ORIA for further developments on this landmark case.  CORVA representatives

attended the hearing.  We are awaiting further hearings on this important case.

Help Wanted:  CORVA Show Coordinator & CORVA Store Keeper
by Steve Hewitt

CORVA has two volunteer positions available.  The CORVA Store Keeper and CORVA Show Coordinator.  I have been ful-

filling both of these duties lately.  Store Keeper, this is an easy job that only requires that you keep an inventory of goods that

CORVA sells, and ship orders to customers as they arrive.  In addition, you would need to run the store at all CORVA events

(or find a substitute if you are unable).  You will also work closely with the Marketing committee on developing new promo-

tional items for CORVA to sell.

The other volunteer position is the CORVA Show Coordinator.  This only requires that you apply to have a CORVA booth at

all the expos, and events that CORVA attends.  Also, you will be responsible for setting up the booth and finding volunteers

to help man the booth while the show is open.  You will work closely with the Marketing Committee to find new shows where

CORVA can have a booth.

If you have any questions or would like to volunteer contact Steve Hewitt at:  steve.hewitt@corva.org

or give me a call at      951-237-0233.
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Limited Use Designated Areas - West Mojave Plan
Ed Waldheim, VP Education

I have been talking about “staying on designated trails” for over 25 years and I am still at it.  How is that possible?  People

continue to leave the “Signed Trails” and don’t understand that anything that does not have a sign is closed to off road use.

This is a rule that we NEED TO FOLLOW.

This failure to obey simple rules has caused and will continue to cause more and more trails to be closed to off roading

purposes, a price that I am not willing to pay.  If you don't believe me, look at the fight we have with the West Rands.  We

have 8 years of closed trails because of off route travel by careless riders.

I rode my motorcycle XR 400 about 4,500 miles last year and never once left the marked trails.  The staff members of

Friends of Jawbone and I are working as hard as we can to keep our trails open to riding.

Now that the stage is set with the West Mojave Plan, we must educate ourselves about its effect.  The Original West Mojave

Plan was challenged by the Sierra Club and Center for Bio Diversity (CBD).  They took the BLM to court saying they did not

properly designate the trails in the West Mojave.  Even though we lost 8000 miles of off-highway trails during the West

Mojave Planning, the Sierra Club and CBD went to court over the remaining 5,000 miles of trails that were left to OHV in

the planning process.

The court then ordered the BLM to sign all 5,000 miles in 150 days, which the Barstow and Ridgecrest BLM accomplished.

The court also ordered the BLM redesignate those trails by 2014.  However, the Sierra Club and CBD feel that 5,000 miles

of trails is too many and want the decision to be revisited.  What they fail to consider is that we already lost 8,000 miles in

the first round.  Now they want to take even more from us.

The Friends of Jawbone workers helped the Ridgecrest BLM in the El Pasos, and while I was out there I took a ride on the

newly numbered trails.  It is incredible!  I had a great time finding and riding all the signed trails and you should do the same. 

Here comes the kicker though.  You have to stay on the "Signed Trails".  Yes, all legal trails are signed.  If you are on a trail

that is not signed, you must backtrack and return to the signed trail.

The Sierra Club and CBD are watching us, hoping we mess up so they can take away more of our trails.  Remember, 5,000

miles of trails were signed.  There are no closed signs and no barricades in this area so it is your responsibility to avoid the

temptation to ride a trail that is not signed.  If you take an unsigned trail, you are practically supporting our opponents who

want to close the trails.

Many people say it is just a 10% minority of off roaders who do not obey the law.  If that is the case, then the 90% who do

stay on legal trails need to do something to protect them.  Maybe someone you know rides illegally.  It is your responsibility

to inform them of the importance of staying on marked trails.  For the sake of all off roaders who love to ride, do your part.

You can be sure that I will do mine.

Happy riding!  Hope to see you on the “Signed Trails”.

recreating with their families see a side of their parents seldom witnessed: parents relaxed, smiling

and having a good time.  In these times of economic hardship, this ease and relaxation can be hard to find.  But as soon as you

put someone on a dirt bike or sand buggy, whether they're looking for rocks or hunting with their children, another

personality emerges, filled with laughter and joy.  After all it's hard to frown when you're having a good time.

The National Recreation and Parks Association released a number of research papers this past year advocating for the

benefits of recreation.  One paper entitled; “The Benefits of Physical Activity: The Scientific Evidence”, by Dr. Geoffrey

Godbey and Dr. Andrew Mowen, is described as follows; “In an era in which health costs have become the biggest single

expenditure in U.S. society, the central importance of physical activity in preventing and improving a wide variety of health

problems is now well understood.  As this has happened, public park and recreation services’ central role in promoting and

providing physical activity has been increasingly documented by scientific research”. 

All forms of recreation, motorized recreation as a means to enjoy non-motorized activities such as rock-hounding or

hunting, and motorized recreational activities on ATV's or sand rails, are valued for the benefits they bring to mankind as a

whole.  Too often, motorized recreation advocates apologize for their choice of recreation, or feel sheepish when confronting

those that like to criticize.  Instead, stand tall because you really have the facts on your side, as responsible recreation

enthusiasts you are benefiting our country and our economy by keeping yourselves mentally and physically fit.

Continued from page 1
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July 2011, Managing Director's Report
by Amy Granat

Every land use decision is a political decision.  Whether we admit it or not, our choices at the voting booth and our willing-

ness to visit state representatives or get to know federally elected officials directly influence what happens on our public lands.

I can't tell you how proud I am to be the new Managing Director of CORVA, and the depth of the responsibility I feel to

represent our members and all motorized access enthusiasts around California through my very best efforts.  But I have seen

our political influence fall by the wayside, with those who have stronger or more powerful voices influencing decisions in every

level of politics, because of the power of their numbers.  There is only one number that counts more than any other in

politics, and that is the number of members in your organization, and that's where I need your help.

Many people don't realize that CORVA is the ONLY state-wide organization that represents everyone who enjoys motorized

access.  It is not important if you enjoy wheeling, biking , rock-hounding or hunting, we are your state-wide organization.  So

as the new Managing Director I'm giving all of you a new job as well: go talk to your friends, neighbors, colleagues and

associates.  If they care about motorized access, and the freedom inherent in our American tradition, they have to become

members of CORVA.  For only $30.00 a year, it is one of the biggest bargains around, and every member gets us one step

closer to realizing our goals.  We are literally fighting for your right to access public lands, through legal comments, meeting

with politicians, and every other avenue available to the organization.  The board members of CORVA are unbelievably

dedicated to this goal, but we can't do this alone.  We need an army of advocates working together throughout the state.  One

vote, one phone call, one visit to a politician’s office can make more a difference than I can relate.  If you need help, please

call, I'll help in whatever way I can – but you, the enthusiast, play a big part in this equation.

And if we haven't earned your membership or renewal through our actions and activities,

please let me know.  I really want to hear what has stopped you from joining or renewing,

and what we can do to correct the issue.  If there is a problem, I promise it is not from lack

of willingness to help, more often it is from a lack of information.

A few times during the last month I have been asked;  “What is CORVA doing anyway”?

I realize we may not have done a very good job explaining all the different avenues we are

pursuing as we fight for your right to access public land.  CORVA has been involved

through the Comments Project with the proposed Marine takeover of Johnson Valley OHV

Area, working with enthusiasts to write the best comment letters that have to be answered

by the Marines.  We are the only organization that has educated on-the-ground activists

with this important information.  We have been involved with legal actions protecting

access to the Stanislaus National Forest, at the same time advocating for the hunters who

have been denied access to that forest through seasonal closures.  We are also working with

Sierra Access Coalition on offensive actions to sue the Plumas National Forest over

discrepancies and violations in the Travel Management Plan.  For too long we have taken

a back seat while extreme environmental organizations take offensive actions, now it's our

turn. Sierra Access Coalition is a true multiple-use organization with very wide local

support and CORVA is right there with them battling for our rights.  CORVA has also put

together a coalition of on-the-ground groups to fight the draft Waiver and Best

Management Practices for Forested Road and Trails proposed by the State Water

Resources Control Board that could lead to greatly reduced access, giving all the smaller

groups a voice in this process.

We need to hear from you, your elected representatives need to hear from you, and we need your support.  We are looking

for a great response to our membership campaign, because frankly, we deserve it!  We are doing the work on the ground to

insure your access, you need to give us the members we need to make this happen.

Thanks to all of you in advance for all your help and assistance, please let me know how I can help.   Amy

Contribute to Your ORIA!
Anyone who wishes to write an educational article for the ORIA Newsletter may send it to Jim Colln, CORVA VP

Administration or Eric Pearson, CORVA Newsletter Editor at:

jim.colln@corva.org or editor@corva.org
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Thank you CORVA Life Members!
To those that recognize the life-long commitment to our organization's mission

Kevin & Suzanne Aardahl

Bert & Amanda Abel

Jack Albright

Dan & Tracy Allison

Richard & Debbie Anderson

Jim & Donna Arbogast

Robert & Joan Armitage

Gus & Ku Ulei Arredondo

Harry & Helen Baker

Randy Banis

Vincent & Kathy Barbarino

Kevin & Carol Barber

Russell Barton

Kyra & Adam Batchelder

Rick & Mary Jane Bates

Earl & Patricia Bayless

Earl Travis Bayless Jr.

Geoffrey Beasley

Michael Becker

John & Ela Benstead

Wayne & Jill Berg

Eugene Bernard

Bryan & Michelle Beverly

Glenn & Karen Billingsley

Michael & Suzon Bishop

Paul & Janet L. Bisnett

Steve & Lorraine Siterlet Black

Jeff & Debbie Boatman

Dale & Sandra Bright

Curtis & Clara Brown

Larry & Lynn Brown

Jim Bullmaster

Tino & Nancy Burlesci

John Burnham

Gilbert & Kathy Busick

Jeff Bystedt

Leoncio & Evangelina Calderon

Jerry Canning

Craig Cannon

Robert Cauchon

Bob & Betty Chamberlain

Jim & Nancy Chapman

Patrick Chicas

Robert & Stefani Childs

Ho & Mi Hae Chung

James & Laura Ciontea

Kurtis & Krista Clark

#Wayne & Pamela Cleff

Carl Clifton

Gary & Sallie Clinard

Sallie & Gary Clinard

Derek L & Tracy Cooper

Randy Couch

Robb & Ellen Cover

Charles Cox

Jim Crilly

Steven Croll

Paul & Gloria Davey

Dale Davis

Bill & Carrie Daw

Bruce & Patricia Debever

James & Margot Dent

Donald & Tracy Deshler

John Dey

Michael & Sandra Disco

David Doll

Gary & Linda Dow

Thomas R Dyer

Carl & Antje Earles

R.W. Eberhardt

Larry & Linda Eckley

Michael Edwards

Reginald Escobar

James Fackiner

Mark A. Fagerroos

Greg   Fantin

Chris & Dawn Farrell

Bud & Pam Feldkamp

Harold & Peg Felgar

Bonnie Ferguson

John & Terri Ferro

Robert & Betsy Fessler

Brent & Pam Finders

Rick & Judy Fisher

Brian & Coralene Fisher

Ronald & Joyce Forsyth

Dave & Mary Freedman

Roscoe & Velma E. Freeman

Todd & Rhonda Fulgenzio

Rick & Kim Galbraith

Steven Gardiner

Dan & Terrie Garrez

Chad Gibbons

Brian Gibbons

Ron Gibbons

Alan Giddens

John & Sarah Gillmore

James & Mallory Ginsberg

Terry & Vickie Gluckman

Brian Golby

Johnny Goode

Wayne Gordon

John Graffio

Shirley Grant

John & Ann Green

Jim & Johnia Greene

John & Diana Greene

Doug   Guimond

Brad Guske

Nathan & Charleen Hackett

Mary Hagberg

Michael Hagen

Gregg & Lori Haggart

Bob & A.J. Ham

Ken & Debe Hamlyn

Sean & Eileen Hanrahan

Jim Harris

David & Lisa Hatcher

Alan & Linda Haydon

Jeff & Barbara A. Heib

Paul D. Heide

Craig & Kylie Henderson

Richard & Billie Hewitt

M.   Higginbotham

Charles & Marivic Hokanson

Dick & Michelle A. Holliday

Brett & Uli Howard

Mark & Sandy Howlett

John   Hughes

Jack & Janice Humphries

Thomas Jackson

Alan R. & Paula Job

Jon Johnson

Dale Johnson

Mike Johnson

Christopher Jones

Jerald & Deborah Josephs

Wes & Robbie Justyn

George Kane

Art   Kawaguchi

Jim & Kathy Keller

Richard Kelsey

Bill & Lauren Knoff

Christen & Karen Korsbaek

Bruce & Michiko Krell

Larry & Lynn Kritsch

David   Krumbine

Steve Kuehl

Ron   Kunzelman

Mark & Janice Lantz

Danny & Kay Lay

Mitchell   Lettunich

Steve & Shelley Liebsack

Jim & Lynn Logan

Dale & Fran Lorz

Millie Losinger

George Lowery

Leif & Wendi Lowery

Randy & Patty Ludwig

Kim & Barbara Mac Millin

George Maes

Tony & Vicki Maggi

Doug & Carol Magnuson

Ron & Diana Malekow

Andrew & Alyssa Margolin

Brian & Carolyn Marier

Dennis & Elizabeth Maring

Susan Markley

Michael & Amy Marks

Jeff & Janet Matthews

John Matthews

Robert McCarty

Douglas McColloch

Ed & Debbie McDill

Calvin McDonald

Gary McFarland

Joe & Tina McGowan

Daniel McKay

Louis & Mary McKey

Mark McMillin

Scott M. & Susan W. McMillin

Rick & Diana Mead

Jason & Kathleen Meek

John & Jeannie Meyers

Jim & Betty Mills

Earl Minkler

Larry & Sandy Minor

Phyllis Mlynek

Dick Moon

Michael Mooney

Tom & Debbie Morris

Alan Mortenson

David & Dena Moser

Annie & Sander Moss

Robert & Charmean Neithart

Buck Neville

Steven Nickell

Don & Heather Nishioka

Joyce Noble

Jessica Norton

Thomas & Betty Norton

Michael & Lisa OKeefe

William & Dawn Oviatt

Gary Palmer

Michael & Jani Parker

Mike & Yvonne Parziele

Leon & Gloria Patton

Jon Patzer

Scott & Catherine Peatross

Johvin Perry

Michael Peters

Linda & Jim Peterson

Dan & Brenda Peterson

Robert Peterson

Finius Pickett

Stephen & Claudia Pieraldi

Livanios Pilitsis

Douglas Poppelreiter

Mark Post

Harry Prouty

Robert & Susan Pryor

John Rains

Rosendo & Diane Ramirez

Ken & Stephanie Rebiskie

Keven & Gail Rice

Jerry Rickmeyer

Chuck & Sherry Ridge

Gene Riggs

Steve Rinell

Russell Romero

David & Judy Rudy

Jim & Barbara Russell

Don & Cheri Rybarczyk

Ann Salmon

Deborah Sandahl

Steven Sautman

Robert & Verdell Schaefer

Wayne Schedler

Bud & Flo Schick

Greg Schick

Fred Schlosser

Jeff & Yolanda Schultz

Warren & Shirley Schwarm

Marshall Scott

Steve & Candice Seals

Kenneth Sebo

Charles Seeley Jr.

Pete & Gale Segers

Bil Seymour

Gene & Suaryn Sherman

Kieth Shook

Lois Silvernail

Stan & Sue Simmons

David Slate

Don Smith

Charles Smith

Patricia & Daniel Smith

Beverly J. Snyder

Jerold & Laura Snyder

Jean Soens

Greg & Dawn Spangler

Rick & Susie St John

Robert & Rochelle Stanovich Sr.

Carey Steiner

Dennis Steinert

Adrienne Stolz

Gayle (Tiny) & Norma Stone

John Stone

Chris & Arlene Storm

Daniel & Cherisse Stover

Lucinda Strub

Scott & Natalia Swanson

David & Midge Swoger

Gregg & Davida Symonds

Phil & Sieglinde Tate

Dick & Cheryl Taylor

Geoff & Cindy Teare

Paul & Irene Terrebrood

Mark & Karen Theofanides

Travis Tiner

Gary D. & Karan Toland

Jason Tolleson

Walter & Jean Trygstad

Scott & Midge Tucker

Tim Turner

Herbert & Darla Ulmer

Dan Unger

Pete & Linda Valia

Rick Van Ryn

John Vogelsang

Joe & Cairlyn Volk

Harry Wagner

Edward & Linda Waldheim

Michael & Nancy E Waldschmidt

Cliff & Sue Walker

Lowell Webb

Reuther Weigand

Art Welch

Jerry & Holly Whelchel

Scott Whipple

Kenneth & Tracy Whitney

Dan & Tina Wilson

Chris & Mary Witham

Terry & Faith Work

Daniel Wright

Jeff & Darlene Wynkoop

Greg & Becky Young



BYRON BAKER

ROBERT & BETTY BARADA

EUGENE LANE

CORKY LAZZARINO

GENE RIGGS
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WELCOME BACK OLD MEMBERS

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS

KIRK & MIKA BAKER

ROBERT & BETTY BARADA

DAVID COOK

ROY & LAURA DAVIDSON

MARK DOCHTERMANN

GUILHERME EBERHARD

RANDY & BARBARA ELLER

BRIAN FARIS

TIMOTHY & ROSA FULLER

STEVE & SHEONE HUNTZINGER

PAM KEISER

EUGENE LANE

CORKY LAZZARINO

$500.00

$100.00

$20.00

$20.00

$20.00

CLIVE BELVOIR

MIKE DOLL

DUSTIN DOLL

To help us out and make a donation please
see the ad at the bottom of this page.

Thanks

STEPHEN & SUSAN MC KEE

ROBERT & JOAN NAUMANN

RICHARD & LINDA PINCOMBE

RONALD & VIRGINIA POWELL

GREGORY RIEGERT

JUDITH ST JOHN

ERIC & CYNTHIA STEIGER

GENE & DEBRA SWINFORD

TOM & SHERIE THOMPSON

BRETT & LAURIE TRIMPER

TIM & DAWN WARBINGTON

RON & EMI WEBBER

JAMES & YVONNE WILSON

MEMBER DONATIONS
GENERAL

CORVA NEEDS YOUR HELP!  I AM DONATING TO:
Here are the main projects that CORVA is
involved with at this time.  Please cut this
form out and mail with your donation to:

CORVA
1101 E. Orangewood Ave. Ste 103

Anaheim CA  92805-6827

Name _______________________

Address ______________________

City _________________________ 

State / Zip ___________________  

Red Rock Comments Project $ ______
Route Designation Process $ ______
Reopening of Clear Creek Area $ ______
Funding the CA Desert Legal Bills  $ ______
Funding work at: _____________ $ ______
Other Area: __________________ $ ______
General Fund  (non specific) $ ______

TOTAL   $ ______

Please make checks payable to CORVA

Donations are not deductible as charitable contributions

CHAUN & DANI GOLDBERG

JESSE LAZZARINO

SOPHIA ANNE "SAM" MERK

ERIK & SANDY PEDERSEN

KEN PERKINS

CHARLES SMITH

WELCOME NEW LIFE MEMBERS
TONY & VICKI MAGGI
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CORVA ASSOCIATE MEMBERS
J'S MAINTENANCE

3550 FOOTHILL BLVD  LA CRESCENTA CA 91214-1828

818-249-4023 www.jsmaintenance.com

MALCOLM SMITH MOTORSPORTS

7599 INDIANA AVE  RIVERSIDE CA 92504-4145

909-687-1300   www.malcolmsmith.com

MC KENZIES PERFORMANCE PRODUCTS

807 E ORANGETHORPE AVE STE A ANAHEIM, CA 92801-1176

888-426-7491   www.mckenzies.com

MOTOMART AT CARNEGIE

18600 W CORRAL HOLLOW RD, TRACY, CA 95377 

925-455-1318   www.motomartatcarnegie.com/

POWDER COATING PLUS

26140 AVENUE HALL VALENCIA CA 91355-4808

661-295-0205   www.powdercoatingplus.com

SIMI VALLEY HONDA CANAM

4346 E LOS ANGELES AVE  SIMI VALLEY CA 93063-2937

805-526-4122   www.simivalleyhondaseadoo.com

STEWARDS OF THE SIERRA NATIONAL FOREST

P.O. BOX 601 NORTH FORK, CA 93643

www.sotsnf.org

... PLEASE SUPPORT THOSE THAT SUPPORT YOU ...
BAYLESS ENGINEERING & MANUFACTURING

26100 AVENUE HALL VALENCIA CA 91355-4808

661-257-3373   www.baylessengineering.com

CAL COAST MOTORSPORTS

5455 WALKER ST. VENTURA, CA 93003

805-642-0900   www.calcoastmotorsports.com

DIRTRADIOS.COM

DISTRICT 37 AMA DUAL SPORT

3550 FOOTHILL BLVD  LA CRESCENTA CA 91214-1828

626-350-2101   www.district37ama.org/dualsport

ELECTRO TECH POWDER COATING

836A RANCHEROS DR  SAN MARCOS CA 92069-3009

760-746-0292   www.electrotechcoatings.com

FOX FACTORY RACING SHOX

10943 WHEATLANDS AVE STE B SANTEE CA 92071-2893

800-FOX-SHOX   www.foxracingshox.com

GENRIGHT OFF-ROAD PRODUCTS

4535 RUNWAY SIMI VALLEY CA 93063-3494

805-584-8635   www.genright.com

JIMCO  ELECTRICAL CONSTRUCTION

26752 OAK AVE STE H  CANYON COUNTRY CA 91351-6615

661-252-1227   www.jimcoelectric.com

Associate Member Spotlight

Simi Valley Honda started in 1964 as a family-run motorcycle dealership located in the small quiet community of Simi Valley.

Since then, Simi Valley has grown, and so have we!  We offer a showroom of new and used motorcycles, ATVs, watercraft,

generators, and now Spyder Roadsters as well!  We also have the parts, accessories, and gear you will need, and a service

department with experienced mechanics.  In our shop, owners Jim and Roberta Woods are on-site to ensure quality service.

You'll find Shauna upstairs in parts, Danny in accessories, and Joe on the showroom floor.  In the back, Dan, our service

writer, can schedule your next maintenance or help fix anything you've had a little too much fun on.  Martin and Chris are

our experienced service technicians.

Come on out to the store.  We love motor sports, just like you do.  We can answer your questions and help you find the right

equipment because we have the experience.  When we're not in the shop, we're out enjoying the sports we cater to (You're

welcome to come along, ask us!).  In our opinion, a motorcycle shop should be a fun place to hang out, not just a warehouse.

Why not come see if you agree with us?

You can visit us at 4346 E. Los Angeles Ave in Simi Valley CA 93063 between Tapo St and Tapo Cyn Rd on the south side.

Phone (805) 526-4122 Fax (805) 526-4574

Email:  simivalleyhonda@gmail.com

Jim & Roberta Woods, Simi Valley Honda Can Am

Remember when it comes time to purchase your toys or supplies to patronize CORVA’s Associate Members 
since they support CORVA and our ability to keep public land open for public recreation.
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NOT A MEMBER?
SIGN UP ONLINE OR USE THE FORM BELOW www.corva.orgwww.corva.org

CUT OUT AND MAIL IN

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION
FREE 90 DAY MEMBERSHIP           RENEWING MEMBERS    $30

NEW MEMBER       $30                    ASSOCIATE MEMBER     $365

LIFE MEMBER      $300             ADDRESS CHANGE ONLY

NAME SPOUSE’S NAME
ADDRESS CITY STATE ZIP
PHONE EMAIL
WHAT DO YOU RIDE? WHERE?
CLUB OR BUSINESS NAME 

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO CORVA
PLEASE USE OUR SECURE WEB SITE FOR ALL CREDIT CARD AND PAY PAL TRANSACTIONS

SEND TO:   CORVA TREASURER   -   1101 E. Orangewood Ave. Ste 103  -  ANAHEIM  -  CA - 92805-6827

PLEASE ALLOW 4 - 6 WEEKS FOR PROCESSING

a a

a

a

a

a

ADVERTISE IN THE
“OFF-ROADERS IN ACTION”

Advertising Rates
3mo 6mo 12mo

Full Page  (7 1/2” x 9 1/2”) $480   $870   $1,560

1/2 Page  (7 1/2” x 4 3/4”)            $270   $480     $860

1/3 Page  (7 1/2” x 3 1/4”)  $195   $375     $625

1/4 Page  (3 3/4” x 4 3/4”) $165   $300     $540

Business Card (3 5/8” x 2”) $90    $162     $264

For more information please contact us at: 800-42-CORVA
Send an email to:  advertising@corva.org

We need you to help CORVA make a difference
Show your support and advertise in the newsletter

4 Wheel Parts Customer Appreciation Day
by Steve Hewitt

4 Wheel Parts held their annual customer appreciation day

on Sunday June 26th 2011 at the Hungry Valley SVRA in

Gorman.  The turnout was enormous with an estimated 1,500

customers in attendance who were treated to a great time and

fantastic giveaways.  Also on hand was Badlands Off Road

Adventurers who did free training and led the trail runs.

CORVA was able to sign up 7 paid members and 12 free trial

memberships.  I would like to thank Wayne Ford, Vinnie

Barbarino, and Helen Baker for helping out at the event

booth.  Look for the CORVA booth at an event near you.

DID YOU KNOW ???
Our new website should be finally finished

by the time you read this.  Please take a

look and tell us what you think.

Send feedback to:

webmaster@corva.org
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Glendale, CA
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CORVA
CALIFORNIA OFF-ROAD
VEHICLE ASSOCIATION

www.corva.org

Address Service Requested

_____________________________

August:
8-12/13 Annual High Desert Rally    Modesto Ridge Runners Club

September:
9-16/17/18 Sand Sports Super Show at OC Fairgrounds.    www.sandsportssupershow.com

October:
10-8/9 Off-Road Expo @ Fairplex in Pomona, CA www.offroadexpo.com

10-15/16/17 CORVA Southern Jamboree

10-28/29/30 CORVA Northern Jamboree

Mail Distribution Address

1101 E. Orangewood Ave, Ste 103

Anaheim CA 92805-6827

CORVA CALENDAR

FOR UP TO DATE INFORMATION PLEASE VISIT THE CORVA WEB SITE
WWW.CORVA.ORG

____________________________________________


